CUA Faculty Assembly Meeting Agenda- Feb 25   1p-2:30P 

Minutes from Feb 25th Meeting

Dr. Selway called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM.

1. Roll Call of Schools: 
a. Present- A&S, Canon Law, Engineering, Law, Nursing, NCSSS, TRS, Music
b. Approximately 35 in attendance.
2. Approval of January Minutes
a. Dr. Selway reviewed the January minutes. Minutes were posted online at FA website.  Request for approval by FA.
b. The January minutes were unanimously approved. 
3. Treasurer’s Report
a. No new spending since January meeting. 
4. Labor relations- Bredhoff-Kaiser:  No new updates
5. External relations
a. Board of Trustees Faculty Representatives: 
· The BoT representatives are working on summary report from December meeting. 
· During the December meeting, the BoT representatives inquired I the the scholarship suspensions in the Humanities are temporary or permanent. The BoT Chair stated that these suspensions are intended to be a one-time action.
· The energy project (i.e. DC solar farm) seems to be moving forward.
· The Faculty Handbook is being advised to eliminate the restriction on faculty contacting trustees. 
· There are on-going discussion about how to address budget shortfall. Multiple options are still being considered.
· There was some discussion about how the university will move towards research mission and move towards R1 status (Provost’s vision).
· The next BoT meeting will be March 16.
b. Academic Senate: Not much new to report at this time from the Senate.
· Today’s Senate meeting discussed a new policy that is being developed for a social media policy for private accounts held by faculty. 
· The Senate shared that CUA now has availability for on-campus COVID testing for faculty and staff.  Limited surveillance testing is currently available by invitation only. If you receive an invitation but do not want to be tested or cannot make your scheduled time, please let CUA know so limited resources can be re-deployed for others. The possibility of walk-in testing is being discussed.
c. CoFEW: CoFEW is working on a parental leave policy for faculty.  A policy exists for staff, but one is not available for faculty. CoFEW is working with the Provost’s Office to develop one.  The next step is to advance the policy to the Senate Faculty Handbook Committee. After approval by the Senate,  the Board of Trustees will also need to approve any new policy.
d. CUA AAUP Chapter:  The CUA AAUP chapter participated in an AAUP “organizing” workshop this past month. The leadership will develop plans operationalize and implement strategies from the workshop.
6. CUA FA Website Updates
a. Marketing effort: The FA EB is developing a timeline of “wins” and accomplishments by the FA over the past 2 yrs.
b. Discussion Board:  The moderator guidelines have been updated. There is more moderation of posts being conducted in order to reduce inflammatory comments.
c. CUA IRS 990’s 2017, 2018 have been added to the FA website.  Expect 2019 990’s to be available shortly (Spring, 2021). These are usually available in arrears due to late filing.
7. CUA Graduate Education concerns
a. The FA sub-committee chair is evaluating cuts to library resources. The sub-committee will continue to discuss how austerity and other actions are affecting the academic and research missions of the university.
8. Updates: Higher education cuts -  St. Mary’s College, MD; Wright State
a. FA EB is monitoring cuts in faculty positions and austerity measures at St. Mary’s and Wright State. These cuts seem to hit hardest in the humanities. The pause in scholarships at CUA targeted in the humanities seem to parallel broader trends in higher education.
9. CUA Finance
a. University’s financial health & implications
· Summary report of the 5-year analysis of CUA audited financials was presented.  While total assets and net assets have risen since 2015, some concerns were shared over negative net cash flows (operating + investment + financing) and decrease in revenues from tuition, the main source of revenues for the university.  Net cash flow has decreased in 4 of the past 6 years. There is a need for the university to generate more revenue to address budget shortfalls instead of just relying on cuts to balance the budget.
· A question arose about the rumors that some endowments are being converted to donor restricted funds and requiring immediate spenddown. Anyone with additional info, please EMAIL cuafacultyassembly@gmail.com.  
10. CUA Critical Issues- Poll results
a. Concerns:  Several concerns from the poll results were apparent.  HIGH level of faculty concerns include issues related to: Salary/benefit cuts (90%), sufficient academic resources (72.5%), shared governance (72%), tenure protections (65%).
b. Written Themes from Open Comments:
· Distrust of leadership/administration, especially related to faculty concerns.
· Lack of forward thinking and vision; academic freedom.
· Concerns over “ultra conservative branding”; “supremacist right wing Catholicism” impressions, perceptions re: lack of “inclusion” at CUA.
· Concern over lack of diversity and inclusion at the university.
· Concern over outdated LMS.
c. How do we address these identified concerns?
· CUA needs open lines of communication amongst the leadership and faculty/staff. Perhaps, it is an opportune time for a Town Hall with leadership to give an update of CUA status, austerity measures, and other issues. It was suggested that a dialogue format with time for Q&A would most effective.
· Action Item: Suggestion was made for either CoFEW or Academic Senate to request a Town Hall meeting by the Provost’s Office for faculty (and staff?) to discuss recent updates.

The FA meeting was adjourned at 2:15 PM.  The next Faculty Assembly meetings are scheduled for March 25 and April 22. The FA usually meets on the 4th Thursday each month. 


